Minutes of the HR and Finance Sub-committee Meeting held on Tuesday 6th of August 2019 held in the Town Council Office

Attendance
Cllr S Rennie 
Cllr D Healing
Cllr M Wardell

Clerk/RFO S J Tucker

	Item
	Comments
	Comments

	Review of receipts and payments
	A random check of three month’s (Apr-Jun) invoices (3-4 per month), cheques/internet/direct debits and corresponding bank statement entries was conducted.  All checks were signed and dated by the committee.  The VAT return was checked to ensure the amount reclaimed had been paid into the bank account.
 
	

	Ear Marked Reserves
	Following the Council’s RESOLUTIONS to transfer some of its Earmarked Reserves into the general fund/external payment (Village Show/Staff Contingency) the latest Earmarked Reserves statement, showing the deductions was checked.  EMR currently stand at £34065.10
	

	Budget
	The budget as at 31st July was reviewed, the Clerk highlighted the back payment of Rates for the Pavilion at £9627.90 and necessary repairs to the cemetery hut at around £2000 that had not been budgeted for.  Income for the Village Hall would reduce following the closure of the Pre-School particularly if no other users were forthcoming.  However, the Village Hall was still expected to meet its target income of £16000.  This has been explained to the Council as and when each issue arose.
There would be potential savings in the budget under PWLB payments at approximately £5000 as only one payment would be required in the 2019 financial year rather than the two budged for. The grants and donations income budget has exceeded its figure by around £3000.  Play Park Inspections and associated costs would reduce to around £800, a saving of £1000 on the budgeted figure.  
The committee was reminded that the Council had agreed to use the unspent £17000 from the 2018 equipment budget on play equipment in 2019, this had now been spent. The Committee acknowledged that its reserves will decrease this year as has been the case for the past two years due to the investment in the play park.  
	Continue to closely monitor expenditure over income.

	Move to internet payment for services/supplies received
	Four councillors now have online access to the bank account and are familiar with the process for authorising online payments  
	   

	Investment Strategy
	The Clerk has produced a draft Investment Strategy as recommended by the Internal Auditor.  The committee would review this, it would then be passed to the Policy Committee and Councillors to approve at the September full Council meeting
	Committee to review and respond to the Clerk

	HR Policy
	Following the introduction of new pay scales and appraisals effective from 1st April 2019, the Clerk has produced a draft HR Policy.  The committee would review this before passing it to the Policy Committee and then full Council.
	Committee to review and respond to the Clerk

	Feedback Forms
	Feedback forms for hirers of facilities will be provided with booking forms for completion.  New forms will be produced for the various facilities, the office, cemetery, village services.  Forms will be available for residents to complete.  This will assist in the appraisal process
	Clerk to produce forms


